
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall 
Judd Street 
London 
WC1H 9JE 

Phone: 020 7974 4444 

planning@camden.gov.uk 

www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

Amy Williams  
Environment Department 
City of London 
PO Box 270 
Guildhall 
London  
EC2P 2EJ  

Application ref: 2024/3852/P 
Contact: Miriam Baptist 
Tel: 020 7974 8147 
Email: Miriam.Baptist@camden.gov.uk 
Date: 5 November 2024 

  
Telephone: 020 7974 OfficerPhone 

 

 ApplicationNumber  

 

 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
99 Bishopsgate  
London  
EC2M 3XD 
 
Proposal: 
Partial demolition of the existing building, retention and partial extension of existing 
basement and the construction of a ground plus 53-storeys (plus plant) (253.5m AOD) 
building to provide commercial floorspace (Class E); with market hall space on the ground 
floor for the following: flexible display of goods or retail/food and beverage (Class E(a)-(b)) 
and/or drinking establishments (Sui Generis); erection of a multi-purpose ground plus 5-
storeys(plus plant) pavilion building (52.5m AOD) for the following: exhibition and/or 
performance space, learning, community use, creative workspace (Class F1, Sui Generis 
and Class (E(g)(i)); public cycle hub satellite building (26m AOD) (Sui Generis), public 
realm improvement works, hard and soft landscaping, provision of basement cycle parking 
and means of access, highway works and other works associated with the development of 
the Site.  
 
Drawing Nos: See City of London planning application ref 24/00836/FULEIA 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
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Informative: 
 

1  Reasons for no objection -  
 
The site is not adjacent to any conservation area, listed building or notable site 
within the borough of Camden. The proposal is not considered to cause any 
material harm on design, heritage or transport grounds to the adjacent borough 
of Camden, neither is any material harm considered to the amenity of Camden 
residents.  
 
It is advised that London Borough of Camden raises no objections and the 
application should be determined under The City of London's planning policies. 
 
 

 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework. 
The council publishes its adopted policies online, along with detailed Camden Planning 
Guidance. It also provides advice on the website for submitting applications and offers a 
pre-application advice service. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Chief Planning Officer 


